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House of Commons
London
SW1A 0AA

<<Date>>

Dear <<Mr/Ms/Sir etc Surname>>,

Increase in court fees

As a Chartered Legal Executive in <<location >> I am writing to inform you about the recent decision from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ) to increase court fees in England and Wales. I would welcome the opportunity to discuss the nature of my concern with you, as well as any support you can offer in raising this with the Department.

The MoJ recently announced plans to raise revenue from the courts system by introducing a new structure for fees for bringing money claims over the value of £10,000. The announcement can be found here: https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/396887/cm8971-enhance-fees-response.pdf%20.

Under the proposed system, a fee to issue a £190,000 legal claim, for example, will rise by 622%, from £1,315 to £9,500. 

The types of claims that would be affected include small businesses recovering debts from a buyer for goods or services. Some SMEs are forced to begin legal proceedings when buyers delay payment, as these actions can have a devastating impact on the cash flow of the business. 

Others could involve pensioners with limited financial means seeking to lodge a personal injury claim. Many people cannot afford the extra £2,000 they would need to make a £50,000 claim, particularly if they are elderly or have been out of the workforce for some time due to personal injury. Such fee increases can be prohibitive, and will deter people from lodging claims altogether, thereby denying them access to justice.

I am concerned about the impact the decision to implement the fee increases could have on many of my clients including both consumers and small businesses, as well as upon the economic viability of my firm. Should the MoJ go ahead with these plans, it will have a detrimental effect on the sustainability of my practice and your constituents.

<<insert a short statement about the impact on your firm/local impact>>

I am also concerned about the evidence base that the MoJ used to come to its decision to increase court fees. The department claims that 90% of money claims will not be affected, but it is clear to me that the potential impact is much more serious than anticipated, and will make justice harder to access for many. I would appreciate any representations you could make to Shailesh Vara MP, Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State in the Ministry of Justice, on my behalf and that of your constituents at your earliest convenience.

I would be happy to meet to discuss this further.

Yours sincerely,

<<your name>>
<<your position>>
<<your contact details>>

